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When act
shall become
null and void.

Section 2. This act shall take effect upon its passage,

but shall become null and void on the first day of February
in the year nineteen hundred and twenty-one.

Ay-proved June 27, 1919.

Chap.258 An Act to authorize the maintenance of a tempo-
rary BRIDGE OVER NEPONSET RIVER IN THE CITIES OF

BOSTON AND QUINCY, AND TO CEDE CERTAIN LAND TO

THE UNITED STATES.

Emergency
preamble.

United States
may maintain
a bridge oyer
Neponset river
in Boston and
Quincy, etc.

Common-
wealth may
cede certain
land to

United States.

Provisos.

Whereas, It is important both for the commonwealth and

for the United States government that prompt action should

be taken in respect to the bridge mentioned in this act;

therefore it is hereby declared to be an emergency law,

necessary for the immediate preservation of the public

safety and convenience.

Be it enacted, etc., as follows:

Section 1. The United States government is hereby

authorized to maintain for a period of five years from July

first, nineteen hundred and nineteen, the temporary highway
bridge, with a draw therein, built during the war over Ne-
ponset river between Commercial Point in the city of Boston

and Squantum in the city of Quincy, or to build and main-

tain a permanent highway bridge, with a draw therein, over

said river, at or near the site of said temporary bridge, in

accordance with plans filed with the commission on water-

ways and public lands and subject to such terms and condi-

tions as said commission may prescribe.

Section 2. For the purpose of enabling the United

States of America to maintain said temporary bridge or to

build and maintain said permanent bridge on or over land

beyond the line of riparian ownership covered by navigable

water, the commonwealth hereby grants and cedes to the

United States jurisdiction over, and all right and claim of

the commonwealth to, the land covered or occupied by said

temporary bridge and its appurtenances, or to the land

which would be covered or occupied by said permanent
bridge and its appurtenances: prodded, that a copy of the

plans specified in section one of this act shall be filed bj' the

United States in the office of the secretary of the common-
wealth within one year after the passage of this act; and
provided, always, that the commonwealth shall retain con-

current jurisdiction with the United States in and over said
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ceded land, so far as that all civil processes, and such crimi-

nal processes as may issue under the authority of the com-
monwealth, may be executed on said ceded land and in any
structure erected thereon, in the same manner as though
this cession had not been made, and provided, further, that Proviso,

the title to, and the exclusive jurisdiction over, said ceded

land shall revert to, and revest In, the commonwealth, when-
ever said land ceases to be used by the United States for the

purposes herein mentioned.

Section 3. This act shall take effect upon its passage.

Approved June 27, 1919.

An Act to regulate the purchase and sale of second- Chap.259
HAND MOTOR VEHICLES AND PARTS THEREOF.

Be it enacted, etc., as follows:

Section 1. No person, including throughout this act a Licenses

firm or corporation, shall engage In the business of buying, purchase and

selling, exchanging or assembling second-hand motor vehicles Scond-hand

or parts thereof without securing a license as hereinafter ^"partr^'*^'^^

provided. *^^'*'°^-

Section 2. Licenses granted hereunder shall be classified classification
° of licenses.

as follows: —
Class 1 .

—
• Any person who is the recognized agent of a

motor vehicle manufacturer, and whose principal business is

the sale of new motor vehicles, the sale of second-hand

motor vehicles being incidental thereto, may be granted an
agent's license.

Class 2. — Any person whose principal business Is the

buying and selling of second-hand motor vehicles may be
granted a used-car dealer's license.

Class 3. — Any person whose principal business Is the buy-
ing of second-hand motor vehicles for the purpose of remodel-

ling, taking apart or rebuilding the same, or the buying or

selling of parts of second-hand motor vehicles or tires, or the

assembling of second-hand motor vehicle parts may be

granted a motor vehicle junk license.

Section 3. The licensing boards In cities having such Licenses, by

boards, in other cities, the mayor and aldermen, in Boston granted.

the police commissioner, and in towns the selectmen, may
grant licenses hereunder which shall expire on the first day
of January following the date of issue unless sooner revoked.

The fee for the licenses shall be fixed by the licensing au- Fee for

thorities, but in no case shall exceed fifty dollars. The
"^®°^"


